Regular Meeting                 City Hall                 Monday, June17, 2024                7:00pm

The regular meeting of the Village Board opened with Acting Mayor Laura McMahon presiding. The Village Trustees present were as follows: Roy Dean Dickey, Natalie Krause, Chris Klingeman and Bryan Bingel. Todd Kinzel was absent.

Vistors present were Jerry Cross, John Dagner, Courtney Dagner, Timothy Page, Barbara Page, Theresa Holloway, Chad Easton-Village Administrator and Mike Trotter-County Journal.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Chris to approve the previous meeting minutes. Motion passed. 5-ayes, 0-nayes, 1 absent (Todd).

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to approve the Village Financial reports. Chad noted that the savings and brokerage accounts needed to have the month changed from April to May. Motion passed. 5-ayes, 0-nayes, 1-absent (Todd).

No correspondence.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon reported that a public meeting will be held July 15, 2024, at 6:00 pm for Zoning. All Ordinances have been marked, updated, and turned in to her. She is getting a committee together to approve them and send them in. Laura was contacted by American Legal Publishing about people calling saying they were from the Village asking questions. They told her it was former Mayor Jerry Cross who was calling. John and Courtney Dagner spoke up at this time and said that they too had called with questions. There is now a code that must be given when calling.

Roy Dean reported that the ditch work on Sunrise would be starting shortly.

Natalie had no report.

Chris reported that he is working on fixing the Village sign.

Bryan reported that we have a contract for Storm Sirens. More information will be discussed later in the meeting.

No Building & Zoning.

Chad reported that the school sidewalk is almost complete. The South end park handicap parking spots have been poured and rubber mulch has been laid. The mother child swing is coming. The Dr. office framing for parking spots is finished and is waiting on concrete. They are finishing the MFT for letting in July and the hot spots for oil and chipping will start in August after Coal Festival. They are in the process of getting estimates of the roof damage on the old Riess Ford building so that they can get bids. The Rec Area was given an old Storm siren for them to use even though it is owned by the Village it is responsibility of the Rec Area to maintain the siren. It was given to them when we no longer needed it and they have been maintaining it. The siren requires wires to be changed and they usually have Tommy Thompson work on it. Chad asked the Board to decide whether to repair the damages or tear down the Skate Park. Last meeting it was brought to attention that the top of the half pipe was damaged. It currently has caution tape around it and is unusable. Panels have previously been replaced. He suggested that everyone drive down to the park and look at the damages. Rip rap was delivered to the sewer plant to be placed in the ditch that runs along Casey’s. The ditches will be cleaned out first.

Theresa Holloway asked if IDNR had returned calls about beaver dams in the ditch along her house. Laura told her that messages were left but IDNR has not called anyone back yet. She asked if she could call them. She was told she could but Chad told her that to his knowledge there are no beaver dams in the ditches so she should just ask them to check and make sure there are no obstructions in the ditches stopping water flow.

Timothy Page was in attendance because he had a complaint about a Police Officer that pulled him over and placed him in handcuffs. He claims that he had done nothing wrong. Acting Mayor Laura McMahon asked him if he would fill out a report and give it to the Chief of Police or herself and they would investigate it.

Courtney talked about being in City Hall recently helping her son who recently purchased a home in Marissa. 

John Dagner handed the Board a copy of the items he would like to discuss. John voiced his opinion on a few different Ordinances, agenda old business and FOIA requests. 


Acting Mayor Laura McMahon let the Board know that The Historical Society will be handling the Bob Heil sign.

A motion was made by Roy Dean and seconded by Chris to approve the second amendment to water purchase contract. Natalie asked if we had a choice to not accept the new rates. We do not. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes, Todd-absent.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to approve the Illinois Rural Water Association membership dues of $464.00. Motion passed. 5-ayes, 0-nayes, 1-absent (Todd).

At this time Village Clerk Jennifer Nuernberger swore in Robert Jackowski as a Part-time Police Officer.

Bryan spoke about the County coming to install sirens. They noticed some broken poles and were unable to install them. This brought up the question as to why they were installing the sirens when we have a new siren system. Since there was confusion about an old contract with the Village this is being put on hold. There was also a discussion of the Rec Area being given an old Siren for them to use. That siren is not the responsibility of the Village to maintain the siren at the Rec Area. It was given to them when we no longer needed it and they have been maintaining it. The siren requires wires to be changed and they usually have Tommy Thompson work on it.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon appointed Nanette Campbell to be on the Zoning Board but is still in need of one more person. She asked if anyone had a recommendation to please let her know. At this time John Dagner said that he could recommend someone, but she wouldn’t take his recommendation. Bryan told John that his comment was unnecessary and rude. 

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to adjourn at 7:44 pm with no further business. Motion passed. 5-ayes, 0-nayes, 1-absent (Todd).
